

STATE OF THE COLLEGE'
ADDRESS SCHEDULED

- LANDEE NOMINATIONS SOUGHT
- SPECIAL EVENTS PLANNED FOR BLACK HISTORY MONTH



For Saginaw Valley State College employees. Published by the Office of Information Services. Call 790-4054 with news items. FEBRUARY 7, 1984

FOR LIBRARY USE DINLY

COLLEGE ADDRESS SET FOR FEBRUARY 10

President Jack M. Ryder will present his annual "State of the College Address" at 12:30 p.m. on Friday, February 10, in lower level Doan Center. All SVSC faculty, staff and administrators are encouraged to attend.

Public contact areas should be staffed during the meeting time. Where possible, student or part-time employees may be used to answer phones and handle normal business.

RECEPTION SCHEDULED FOR DR. SHARP

A retirement reception for Dr. A. Jefferson Sharp will be held on Friday, February 10, at 12:15 p.m. in lower Doan. Sharp, who has served as vice president and special consultant for development on a half-time basis since last May, has announced his retirement, effective February 14.

BLACK HISTORY MONTH

From kings to slaves to struggling, success and the future. These are all components of the Black experience in America and topics that will be addressed at SVSC during Black History Month in February.

The Black Students Association has planned a week of speakers, events and displays during February 13-18 focusing on the many contributions of Blacks in America.

An exhibit featuring the great kings of Africa will open the week's events on Monday, February 13, from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Doan Center mall. A soul food banquet begins at 6:00 p.m. that day in lower Doan. Fried and barbecued chicken, spare ribs, ham, mustard and collard greens, combread and sweet potato

pie are on the menu. After dinner, Saginaw attorney Ben Adouja will speak. Tickets are \$3 and can be purchased at the door.

Tuesday, February 14, begins with "Black Heritage in American History" from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in lower Doan. The video presentation examines contributions by Black scientists, artists, and political figures. The story of playwright Loraine Hansberry will be featured that evening in the film "To Be Young, Gifted And Black" at 10:00 p.m. in lower Doan.

The Black heritage video can be also viewed on Wednesday, February 15, from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the student concourse, third floor Wickes Hall. Wednesday's highlight will be an address by Saginaw Mayor Lawrence Crawford at 7:00 p.m. in lower Doan.

Kiara, a popular Black band from Detroit, will perform its blend of soul and rock from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in lower Doan on Thursday, February 16. That evening, a film, "The Negro and the Future," will be screened at 10:00 p.m. in the large private dining room of Doan Center. It features a panel discussion of the different roles Blacks fill in society.

The week's events will be capped with a gospel concert on Saturday, February 18, at 6:30 p.m. in the theatre. Area groups Voices of Unity, Prayer Tower, Wings of Faith, True Vine Baptist Choir, and the Saginaw District Choir will perform along with seven groups from metropolitan Detroit.

Admission to all Black History Month events (except the soul food banquet) are free. For more information, call the campus activities office at ext. 4260.

SVSC TO HONOR OUTSTANDING EDUCATOR

SVSC is seeking nominations for its top faculty honor, the Franc A. Landee Award for Excellence in Teaching. The annual award is presented to a professor who demonstrates superior knowledge of subject matter, prepares students academically, displays sincerity and relates classroom learning to real life.

Other criteria for the award include ability to motivate students and sensitivity towards their opinions, fairness and integrity, and maintenance of high standards for academic achievement.

This year 100 faculty members are eligible for nomination. SVSC faculty and staff may participate in the nomination process by submitting a one-page letter explaining reasons for selection of a candidate. The nominating letters should be submitted to Dr. William K. Barnett, dean of arts and behavioral sciences, by March 10. The Landee Award recipient will be honored during commencement exercises April 28 and will receive a special plaque, \$500 and other honors.

Franc A. Landee was a research chemist at Dow Chemical Company who also taught parttime at SVSC. Upon his death in 1968, a memorial fund was established for the purpose of giving recognition each year to an outstanding educator.

Eligible faculty members include: Accounting - John Clinkenbeard, Lawrence Kickham and Louis Jacoby; Art - Barron Hirsch and Matthew Zivich; Biology -David Dalgarn, Richard Koch, Charles Pelzer, Walter Rathkamp, Richard Trdan and Gene Yang; Chemistry - Arthur Andrewes, George Eastland, Berner Gorden, Samuel Levine, Peter Moehs and Albert Plaush; Communication and Theatre - William Gourd; Criminal Justice - Donald Bachand and Jon Cisky; Economics - Donald Novey, Hong Youl Park, Gary Pecquet and Sam Sarkar; Education - Gamal Elashhab, Susie Emond, Robert Meadows, Joseph Snider, Elaine Stephens, Norman Sterchele and Kenneth Wahl; Education/English - Bernyce Smith; Engineering - George Corser, Thomas Gillespie, Eldon Graham and Altaf-Ur Rahman; English - Basil Clark, Rose Collamer, Kay Harley, Phyllis Hastings, W. Thomas Hearron, William Smith, Gary Thompson, Rosalie Troester, Raymond Tyner,

Mason Wang and Leslie Whittaker; Finance/Law - William Elliott, Wayne Mackie, Dwight Means and Michael Sovansky; History - Robert Braddock, William Hoffmann, John Jezierski, Eric Petersen, Thomas Renna and John Willertz; Management/Marketing - Shiv Arora, Frederick Webster and Jill Wetmore; Mathematics - David DeSautel, Diana Frederick, Joseph Matti, Gretchen Mooningham, John Mooningham and Rose Novey; Modern Foreign Languages - David Barker, Anna Dadlez, Lynn Herkstroeter and Ricardo Pastor; Music - Charles Brown and Eric Nisula; Nursing - Janalou Blecke, Deborah Bowman, Sachiko Claus, Faith Edwards, Margaret Flatt, E. Ann Gallegos, Mary Graiver and Patricia Pelletier;

Philosophy - Drew Hinderer and David Rayfield; Physical Education - Douglas Hansen and Robert Pratt; Physics - Hsuan Chen, Albert Menard and Suk Koo Yun; Political Science - O. Zeller Robertson and David Weaver; Psychology - Joy Hargrove, Merlyn Mondol, Gerald Peterson and Janet Robinson; Social Work - Nellie Monroe, Ann Rae and James Syphers; Sociology - James Ford, G. Alexander Ross, Robert Thaler and Harriet Tillock.



Kim Scott, 18 year-old freshman nursing student from Detroit, shows that you don't have to be a child of the 50's to be expert in hula hoop techniques. She was among many students, campus employees and guests who enjoyed activities at the annual Beach Party last week.

BRIEFLY SPEAKING - EVENTS & INFORMATION

--The Saginaw Valley State College Honor Society of Nursing held its first annual Nursing Research Forum on January 26 in Doan Center. Mary Graiver, assistant professor of nursing and society president, opened the meeting. President-elect Sally Decker, instructor of nursing, began the forum with a discussion of the need for nursing research in the Tri-Cities. Presenters from the School of Nursing included: Judy Apgar, instructor of nursing, "Role Stress in Graduate Nursing Students"; Cheryl Thiem, instructor of nursing, "Analysis of Employee Involvement Changes in Supply Utilization During a Hospital-Wide Nursing Cost Awareness Program"; E. Ann Gallegos, instructor of nursing, "A Needs Assessment of Clients Receiving Services from a Community Health Agency"; and Sally Decker, "Changes in Postprandial Plasma and Urinary Calcium Levels in Normal, Thyroidectomized and Osteoporotic Subjects." A copy of presentation abstracts can be obtained by calling Graiver at ext. 4145.

--On Tuesday, February 14, Campus Dining Services will sponsor its annual Rose is a Rose program. Those wishing to send a rose to a co-worker on Valentines Day can order one by stopping in at the dining services office or calling Betty Papajesk at ext. 4252. Roses are \$2.25 each, and orders will be taken until the supply of 125 is exhausted. Orders will not be considered complete unless payment has been received by Friday, February 10. If there are any unreserved roses after Friday, special orders will be taken until 1:00 p.m. Monday, February 13.

--A Secretarial/Clerical In-Service Day has been scheduled for Wednesday, February 8 in lower Doan. Two sessions will be held, from 8:00 to 11:30 a.m. and 12:30 to 4:00 p.m. Dr. Janet Rubin, associate professor of communication and theatre, will discuss communications and Pat Curran of the State Department of Labor in Lansing will present a program on sexual harassment.

-Campus community members planning events for the 84-85 school year should note that advanced scheduling continues until Wednesday, February 15. Those who would like to have their programs considered within the priority structure established in the advance scheduling policy should submit

the proper forms to the scheduling office by the February deadline. Call Scheduling Coordinator Liz Kornacki at ext. 4348 with any questions.

--Supporters of the Children's Center are offering clubs and organizations an opportunity to earn money by selling the Children's Center Cookbook. Each cookbook sold for \$5 will net an organization one dollar. For more information, call the Dean of Students' office at ext. 4294.

--"College Education For Your Child --Today?" is the topic of a special presentation on Thursday, February 23, from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. at Treasure Island restaurant in Saginaw. Dr. Howard Hickey, a professor of educational administration and consultant at Michigan State University, will conduct the program. His topics include the value of college education, ingredients for success, maturation, motivation, and college vs. vocational training. The evening is sponsored by the Saginaw County MSU Alumni Club. For information and reservations, call Luisa Deal at 790-2015.

--The Campus Activities Office and Campus Dining Services will sponsor the first of this year's **Salad Bar Series** on Wednesday, February 15, in Doan mall. The program runs from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and features an all-you-can-eat salad bar for 50 cents and a performance by vocalist Tish Hinojosa. Her repertoire ranges from American pop to Spanish classics. Hinojosa is also an award winning songwriter. For more information, call campus activities at ext. 4260.

--A copy of the University of Michigan faculty/staff directory has been placed in the library for reference.

--Ted Nitz is compiling a list of handicapped students who may need assistance when an emergency situation requires classroom evacuation. He requests that faculty members determine whether any of their students feel the need for such assistance and refer those names to the Handicapped Services Office by calling ext. 4273.

--The campus community is invited to attend the Board of Fellows breakfast in lower Doan at 7:30 a.m. on Thursday, February 16. A panel will discuss points of view on the basic skills requirements and academic standards at SVSC.

ACROSS CAMPUS

--The Saginaw Valley Woodwind Quintet performed at Kirkland Community College Saturday. The concert was part of Kirkland's Performing Artist Series and featured works by Malcolm Arnold, John Barrows, Scott Joplin and Mozart. SVSC faculty in the quintet are bassoonist Dr. Drew Hinderer, associate professor of philosophy; William Wollner, associate professor of music, French horn; and flutist Mary Anderson, adjunct faculty, music department.

--Dr. Guy Lee, Jr., Dean of the School of Education, has been appointed by the Saginaw League of United Latin American Citizens' (LULAC) Council to its board of directors. LULAC is a scholarship organization of the Hispanic community that provides scholarships to college bound students. The organization also endorses and sponsors varied educational activities in the tri-county area.

--Dr. William Gourd, chairperson of the communication and theatre department, was in St. Johns recently, serving as adjudicator in the District 5 Drama Competition of the Michigan Interscholastic Forensics Association. He judged and critiqued plays presented by five high schools. The topranked production of the day was St. Johns' production of Irwin Shaw's "Bury the Dead", which qualified the school for the state final.

SVSC EVENTWATCH

Feb. 8 ... Valley Entrepreneurs Club

Feb. 9 ... Women's & Men's Basketball

Feb. 11 ... Women's & Men's Basketball

Feb. 12 ... Women's Basketball

Feb. 13 ... Kings of Africa Display

Feb. 13 ... Soul Food Banquet

Feb. 14-15 ... Black Heritage Display

Feb. 14 ... Loraine Hansberry Film

Feb. 14 ... Valentine's Day Dance

Feb. 15 ... Salad Bar Series

Feb. 15 ... Sag. Mayor Crawford's Address

See monthly calendar or call Information Services for times and details.

BIDS OPENED FOR I.F. 2

Bids for the construction of Instructional Facility No. 2 were opened in Lansing last Friday. They are being analyzed by State officials, and will be awarded this afternoon (February 7). While detailed information is not presently available, President Jack M. Ryder was pleased with the bids submitted. "They appear to be lower than the architect's estimate for construction costs, so we should be in an excellent position to complete all aspects of the project," he said.

HIGH FIVE

The Cardinals men's track team garnered five first places and three seconds in the Eastern Michigan University Track Classic last weekend. Firsts included the shuttle relay team, the distance medley relay team, Eddie Brown in the 400 meter, Ed LaBair in the 1000 meter, and Larry Weaver in the pole vault. The :28.80 time posted in the shuttle relay was a school and meet record.

The Lady Cardinals track team compiled eight first places in the Central Michigan University Invitational last weekend. Winners were Colleen Booms (mile), Andrea Bowman (600 meters), Filipa Smith (60 yards), Sandy Niedergall (880 yards), Cindy Reinhart (2-mile), Sue Maceroni (shot put), Barb Breakie (long jump), and a mile relay team of Booms, Bowman, Niedergall, and Kim Jeske.

The men's basketball team pulled out a 56-55 overtime win over St. Mary's Saturday to bring their season record to 8-13. This week they host Michigan Tech on Thursday and Lake Superior State on Saturday.

SVSC's women's basketball team continues to dominate opponents, and now boasts a perfect 17-0 record for the season. After playing Spring Arbor Monday night, they have conference games against Michigan Tech and Lake Superior State on Thursday and Saturday. All games this week are at home.

You can follow Cardinal basketball action at away conference games by tuning in to WSAM Radio at 1400 AM. Mike Pumo of Channel 25 TV does the play by play, with color by by Athletic Director Bob Becker.